Dodleston & District Parish Council

Minutes of Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 3rd March 2008

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman
Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Helen Evans, Pam Eaves, Michael Dix, John Hulmston, Peter Hulmston, James Clarke, Mia Jones, Sue Proctor      

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
	Action

JC




1.
Apologies 


None

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

James Clerk stated an interest in item 10 of the agenda.

ii)
RESOLVED
- That the Chairman sign, as a correct record, the minutes of the meeting of the council held on 7th January 2008.
iii) 
RESOLVED – That the Chairman sign, as a correct record, the minutes of the meeting of the council held on 28th February 2008. 

3.
Public Speaking Time

Dr Nuttall – The over 60’s bus pass for cross border travel will continue for Chester residents.  Free of charge for over 60’s from 9.30am to midnight.  Two months grace will be given on current tickets to allow time for the new system to be put in place.

Mia Jones encouraged the council to apply for grant funding.  In the future any grant funding not spent by Parish Councils will be clawed back.

The Parish Council voted on the two options available along the Welsh Road as follows.

Constant speed limit – No votes

Alternating speed limits – All agreed, one abstained.

RESOLVED – That the alternating speed limit along Welsh Road would be put to the committee at County Hall. Cllr Clarke to attend.

Correspondence

Letter from gorstella resident stated that they are pleased with the two options available for speed reduction along Welsh Road and thanked the Parish Council for their help in achieving the proposals.

PC Beverly – Stated that all is quiet in the village, two speed initiatives have taken place outside the school recently and another will be conducted soon. 
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4.
Matters arising not mentioned in the previous minutes


None

5.
Set the Pace Speed Campaign

Speeding through the village is a main concern for residents.  Cllr Maughan discussed how the Set the Pace Speed Campaign could benefit the village and how local employers could become involved. Ideas for promoting the campaign included; a promotion stand on village day, volunteers to sit out side the village shop and school and encourage residents to sign up

RESOLVED – A leaflet drop would take place, with face-to-face chats to residents and local employers.  

6.
Speed signage in the village

Cllr Maughan presented photos of current signage in Dodleston village.  It was agreed by all that village signage is out of date and in need of modification.  

RESOLVED - Cllr Proctor and Cllr Clarke to look into improving the current signage.  First point of contact would be to discuss with Jane Ducy.

7.
Lower Kinnerton bus shelter

Cllr P Hulmston reported that the roof of the bus shelter in Lower Kinnerton is rotten and requires replacement.

RESOLVED – S Hassall to obtain quotations for replacement and present at the next ordinary meeting.

8.
Dog fouling leaflet

RESOLVED - 300 dog-fouling leaflets produced by Cllr Maughan to be distributed in Dodleston and District Parish over the coming weeks.  Volunteers required to help distribute.

9.
Road projects funding

Applications need to be sent by May 2008.  Cllr Maughan will forward another copy of the road projects funding documents to all councillors.  Item to be discussed further at the next ordinary meeting.

10.
Letter from Dodleston Village Foundation 

Cllr Clarke left the meeting. The Parish Council would like to request a copy of the DVF accounts and an outline of the building plan before committing a donation.  Cllr Maughan to write to the DVF requesting more information.

11.
Update on sign in Moor Crescent
RESOLVED – The format of the sign was agreed and Cllr Eaves to organise as soon as possible.

12.
Update on Kinnerton Road, farm vehicle sign.  


Cllr Maughan to request a date when the sign can be expected.

13.
New Item -Acquisition of field in Dodleston by PC. 

	


See section 2

14.
Report on Community fund. 

New application received from Dodleston Cricket team for help in purchasing new equipment.

15.
Agree figure for financial help for the Church tree removal.

RESOLVED – Donation of £250 towards the removal of the tree from the churchyard.

16.
CiLCA qualification for Clerk.

RESOLVED – The Parish Council agreed that the qualification would benefit the council and application forms to be processed as soon as possible.

17.
Finance


RESOLVED – That the accounts listed in the agenda be authorised for payment





18.
Date of next meeting         


Ordinary meeting 21st April 2008 


AGM 19th May 2008                       

SECTION TWO - Confidential

13.
New Item -Acquisition of field in Dodleston by PC. 

Cllr Dix discussed a rare opportunity for the Parish Council to purchase land in Dodleston.  The useful open space of 14.75 acres is for sale by auction on 25th March 2008.  The guide price is £120,000 - £150,000.  The land could be used for the bonfire, recreation and as a cricket ground; there is an aspiration to achieve a cricket pitch stated in the Council plans.

Loans are available from the City Council with an option to repay within two years.  Grants could be applied for from sources such as Sport England and donations could be sourced.  The Parish Council would have two years to raise the required funds.  

A sub committee was proposed by Cllr Dix, 2nd – Cllr J Hulmston.

Sub Committee agreed as follows

Cllr Dix – Chairman

Cllr Maughan – Vice Chair

Cllr Vine

Cllr Clarke

After initial discussions six councillors were for the proposal and three were against.

RESOLVED – A sub committee created to explore the feasibility of purchasing the land with upto £500 available from Parish funds to pay for initial solicitors/search fees. 

An extraordinary meeting will be called once further information has been gathered.










